
 
Office Hours: 
Monday   8:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Tuesday  8:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Wednesday 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Thursday  8:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Friday  CLOSED except by appointment 
Saturday & Sunday CLOSED 

Town of Empire 
30 East Park Avenue 
PO Box 100 
Empire, CO 80438 

STAY INFORMED TO STAY INVOLVED! Request the newsletter electronically at Info@EmpireColorado.us. Visit the website at EmpireColorado.us.  
Stay connected with your Empire community on Facebook:     *    Town of Empire    *    Empire Police Department    * 

EMPIRE TOWN CLEAN-UP DAY 2024 NEWSLETTER 

LOCAL POSTAL 

CUSTOMER 
Phone line for Mayor, Town Administrator, & Town Clerk 303-569-2978 
Mayor@EmpireColorado.us 
TownAdministrator@EmpireColorado.us 
Clerk@EmpireColorado.us  
Empire Police Department: Chief@EmpireColorado.us  303-569-2281 
Non-Emergency Dispatch:    303-679-2393 
Website: EmpireColorado.us 

Empire Board of Trustees hold their regularly scheduled Board of Trustee meetings on the Third Tuesday of every month at 6:30 pm at Town Hall 
Empire Planning Commission hold their regularly scheduled Planning Commission Meetings on the Last Wednesday of every month at 6:30 pm at Town Hall 

Town Clean-Up Day:  

SATURDAY, JUNE 22, 2024 

Bring your yard waste and oversized 

items to the Minton Park parking lot 

where we will have four large dumpsters 

available from 9 am to 1 pm or until the 

dumpsters are full. Town Staff and The 

Police Department will not be able to 

help load or unload anything that is      

going into these dumpsters. Certain items 

are restricted and will not be allowed: 

mattresses, paint, oil, fridges, freezers 

and hazardous materials.  

 

 

 

 

  

Bring your trees and branches! 

Clear Creek Fire Authority is bringing a 

wood chipper to our clean-up day. Please 

do not bring anything larger than 6 inches 

in diameter. Also, please bring your 

branches in a separate load from you 

trash and large items to throw away. 

mailto:TownAdministrator@EmpireColorado.us
mailto:Chief@EmpireColorado.us


Board of Trustees: Mayor Wendy Koch, Mayor Pro-Tem Randy Horning, Lon Fulton, Denise Tennant, Jacob Belcher 
Planning Commission: Chair Kim Hubert, Wendy Koch, Lon Fulton, Sally Rush, Eileen Wheelock 

Administration Department: Town Administrator Jeannette Piel, Town Clerk Jennifer Boswell, Deputy Town Clerk Lisa Kunze, Clerk Bob Wise, Clerk Teana Buda, Clerk Jessica Cruz 
Public Works Department: Steve Lipman, Bob Wise 

Police Department: Chief Andrew Lorenz, Officer Andre Johnson 

   EMPIRE POLICE DEPARTMENT    

30 East Park Avenue 

P.O. Box 100 
Empire, Colorado 80438 

 

 

 

 
 

     Andrew Lorenz 

          Chief 
 

 

Dear Town Resident, 
 

The Town of Empire is hosting a Town Clean-Up Day on Saturday, June 22nd, 2024, from 09:00 AM to 1:00 

PM (unless the dumpsters are filled before 1 PM). The Town will provide dumpsters for yard waste and 

oversized items, EXCLUDING household trash, TVs, tires, oil, paint, computers, electronics, 

refrigerators/freezers, and other hazardous waste. Once the dumpsters are full, we will cease operations, 
and the dumpsters will be removed. 

 

Participating in the Town Clean-Up Day is not just about improving the visual appeal of our community. It's 

about taking a stand against varmints, wildlife, insects, and health hazards that can cause issues to you, 

your neighbors, animals, and the spread of disease. By mitigating these hazards, we not only enhance the 

aesthetics of our town but also protect property values, business opportunities, and reduce crime. 
 

As part of the Town Clean-Up, we will be stepping up our enforcement of Town Ordinances and State Laws 

concerning trash and nuisances on property and roadways. Our aim is to educate people about voluntary 

compliance. Still, please be aware that non-compliance may result in a summons to court and remediation 

of violations at the property owner’s expense. We urge you to take this opportunity to prevent further 
enforcement. 

 

If you have any questions, need assistance with the clean-up, or are unsure how to dispose of certain items, 

please contact us at the police department office at 303-569-2281. We are here to help and guide you 

through the process. For more information on Town Ordinances, please visit our website at 

https://townofempire.colorado.gov/. Remember, we're in this together. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Andrew Lorenz 
Chief of Police, Town of Empire 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dispatch (303)980-7300, Office (303) 569-2281, Facsimile (303) 569-2282 


